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Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
We've reached the end of another fantastic week at Lewannick and 
we’re so proud of how well the children have coped with the heat 
while continuing to give their best in class and during playtimes. 

Hot Weather Update 
With the hot weather continuing, we’d like to thank all families for 
ensuring children are coming to school prepared. Please remember 
to: 
Send in named sun hats and refillable water bottles 
Apply long-lasting sun cream before school 
 
Once again we welcomed the Pop up play village into school which 
was a fantastic experience for our youngest pupils, who absolutely 
loved exploring, role-playing, and learning through imaginative 
play. Events like these are such a valuable way to build confidence, 
social skills, and creativity in a fun, supportive environment. It was 
lovely to see so many happy faces! Thank you to the PTA for 
providing some funding for this. 
 
Kestrel Class have been working incredibly hard in rehearsals for 
their upcoming performance of The Lion King, and we are so 
impressed with their enthusiasm, focus, and talent! From learning 
lines and songs, the children are really bringing the magic of the 
savannah to life. We can't wait to see it all come together on 
stage—watch this space for more information! 

We understand many of you are starting to think about who your 
child’s class teacher will be next academic year. Once our budgets 
are confirmed by the Directors on 9th July, we will share plans with 
you as soon as possible. These decisions are complex, influenced by 
rising costs and smaller pupil numbers nationally, but please be 
assured that every choice is made with the children’s best interests 
at heart to ensure the best possible learning environment.  
 
We’ve had a number of children off with sickness this week, and 
we’d like to thank all families for your understanding and support 
in following the 48-hour rule to help prevent the spread of illness. 
We really appreciate your help in keeping our school community as 
healthy as possible. 

Enjoy the sunshine and have a good weekend 
Best Wishes 
 
Sally Cook 
Head of School 
 

Weekly Attendance  

Year Group %  
Attendance 

Year Group %  
Attendance  

R 97.22% 4 93.65% 

1 95.56% 5 92.06% 

2 100% 6 85.19% 

3 92.59% Whole 
School 

94.44% 

School Menu 
 

WB 16th June -Week 1 

 

If you require  this newsletter in an alternative format, for example large print or dyslexia friendly , please email 
secretary@lewannick.net .  This also applies if you require it in a different language.  

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

June 25  
Mon 23rd—Wed 25th —Year 3/4 Residential Porthpean  
Fri 27th—Earth Tribe Day 
Mon 30th– Wed 02nd Jul—Year 5/6 Residential Camp 
Kernow  
July 25  
Tuesday 1st July—Owls & Otters to RHS Rosemoor 
Thursday 3rd—Author/Poet Visit to school 
Monday 7th July—Pre-School/Reception/Owls to visit 
Crooklets Beach 
Friday 11th—Sports Day—Details to follow  
Wednesday 16th—KS2 Performance PM—Details to 
follow 
Thursday 17th—KS2 Performance AM—Details to follow 
Wednesday 23rd—Last day of the summer term.  

Sept 25  

Thurs 4th - all children in to start the new academic year  

NEWSLETTER    20th June 2025 

Readers of the Week 

Celebration assembly 
on Monday  

Stars of the Week 

Celebration Assembly 
on  Monday 
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Fox Class Update 

We've had a fantastic couple of weeks! Last week we enjoyed Handa’s Hen and 
this week we've loved exploring Goldilocks and the Three Bears. A big highlight 
was the Pop Up Play Village visit on Monday — the children had a great time role
-playing in the ambulance, ice cream station, and campfire areas. In science, 
we’ve been busy investigating different materials, and our music sessions with 
Mr. Harrison are always a joy. We’ve also been brilliant role models, helping the 
pre-school children settle in during their transition visits.  

Owl Class Update 

What a fantastic and busy week in owls! Year 2 students worked incredibly hard to complete their SATs, 
showing great resilience and focus. They also started a new adventure with their book, Ocean Meets Sky, 
where they used adjectives and past tense to bring the characters to life in their descriptions. It was wonderful 
to see their creativity shine through in their writing!  Meanwhile, Year 1 had a fantastic time at the 
sustainability centre, exploring ways to look after our planet and discovering new, eco-friendly ideas. They 
really enjoyed getting hands-on and learning about how small actions can make a big difference.  In our 
geography lessons, everyone explored Lewannick in detail. The children drew their own maps, paying attention 
to different features and symbols, which helped them understand more about the place they are learning about. 
All in all, it’s been a week full of exciting learning experiences, teamwork, and new discoveries in the owls’ 
world!  
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Otter Class Update 

This week across the school has been 'test week'. In the mornings we have 
completed our end of year tests, and I feel very proud of all of the children's 
efforts and attitude towards them.  Outside of this, I thought I'd share some of 
the photos from our learning from our foundation subjects. Keep a close eye on 
the Facebook page next week for all of our residential photos!   

Kestrel Class Update 

The Kestrels have had a busy week with much of the time spent completing end-of-
year tests. The children have shown great focus and resilience and we’re very proud 
of their efforts. Despite the testing, we’ve continued with our usual afternoon 
lessons. In Science, we’ve been learning about the heart – how it works and why it’s 
so important. In Art, the children have enjoyed exploring street art. Geography has 
taken us into the world of town planning, thinking about where a building should go. 
In PE, we’ve been working on athletics, practicing running, jumping, and throwing 
with energy and enthusiasm. We also had a special treat on Friday – the children 
took part in a life-saving first aid session and learned some really valuable skills. 
We’re also in full swing with rehearsals for our end-of-year production. The children 
are really throwing themselves into the performances, learning lines and songs 
with growing confidence. Thank you for supporting this at home – every bit of 
practice helps!   
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